
By Speed post   
RTI Matter 

 
DPE-GM-/0199/2014-GM   

Government of India   
Ministry of Heavy Industries & Public Enterprises 

Department of Public Enterprises 
                            ******* 

Public Enterprises Bhawan, 
Block No.14, C.G.O. Complex, 

Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003. 
 

Dated:  11th December, 2014 
Office Memorandum 

  

 
Subject: - Furnishing information under RTI Act 2005. 

 
 

 With reference to above subject please find enclosed herewith a copy of RTI reply 

as given by DPE electronically to the applicant Shri Pradeep Behera in regard to his RTI 

Regd. No. DPENT/R/2014/60461 dated 17-11-2014. 

2. In this reference, it is submitted that RTI is in the form of a grievance and the 

subject matter of the same relates to M/o Human Resources Development, D/o Secondary 

& Higher Education. As such, a copy of this RTI application is being forwarded to D/o 

Higher Education for providing information to applicant directly, if any. 

Encl. as above. 

      Yours sincerely, 
 

           
 (J. N. Prasad) 

Director & CPIO-GM Div. 

M/o Human Resources Development,  
D/o Secondary & Higher Education,  
(Shri K.S. Mahajan, US & CPIO )  
Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi. 
 
Copy to :  
Shri  Pradeep Behera 
C3/101, BHEL Township, kailashapuram, 
Trichy, Tamilnadu Pin:620014                                     

erpradeep1988@gmail.com 

In reference to above. 
 

 



 

RTI Reference No. DPENT/R/2014/60461  dated 17.11.2014 
 
From: erpradeep1988@gmail.com       

S. 
No. 

Information Sought Reply  
  

1 Part time B.Tech are granted by UGC 
like full time B.Tech. But during 
recruitment, Some of the Public 
Sector companies are accepting part 
time B.Tech but some public sector 
are not accepting. For example 
ONGC, ISRO, BARC are accepting 
partime B.Tech where as BHEL, 
NTPC, EIL etc. are not accepting it. 
They are all asking full time regular 
course. 
 
I would like to know, is there any 
norm governing acceptance of Full 
time or part time course. Why these 
discrimination between part time and 
full time courses among the public 
sector companies under one Govt. 

The Department of Public Enterprises 

(DPE) has not issued any guidelines in 

regard to acceptance or non-acceptance 

of full time or part time course in regard 

to recruitment by Public Sector Units. 

Policy on recruitment at below Board 

level posts in Central Public Sector 

Enterprise (CPSE) is framed by the 

concerned CPSE in consultation with 

their respective administrative Ministry / 

Department, if any. For further 

information, if any, your RTI application 

is being forwarded to M/o Human 

Resources Development, D/o 

Secondary & Higher Education. 
 

********* 


